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Dear Manager
We are now in a position where testing for Covid-19 can be offered to staff in critical frontline roles – to help ensure that those who can return to work safely are able to do so quickly. You will know that we need our critical workers now more than ever. 
This will include staff in the roles set out in the attached pan-London prioritisation framework.  
The current position is for staff providing critical face-to-face support / care to vulnerable adults and children to be prioritised (e.g. care provider staff, social workers, support workers, OT’s, ASC / CSC practitioners etc.)  However, greater flexibility will be afforded as system capacity for testing increases. 
Please note that this is not an antibody test and therefore cannot test for previous infection and immunity
The criteria for testing is as follows:
· critical workers who have symptoms of coronavirus (a new continuous cough or high temperature) and are following government guidelines on self-isolating; or
· a member of their household with coronavirus symptoms, meaning that the critical worker is self-isolating in line with government guidelines.  (Please note that in this scenario, only the member of the household will be eligible for testing – not the critical worker. The test is only effective for those who are symptomatic).

Contact us as soon you are notified that your staff meet this criteria
If any of your staff meet either of these criteria, please email their name and contact number to covid-19queries@camden.gov.uk as soon as you are notified  
and an HR business advisor will contact them to get a test arranged.  

Testing should take place between the 1-3 days of the individual experiencing symptoms.  Testing after 5 days will not be possible, unless there is a specific reason for this.  

Remember – this is not an antibody test and therefore cannot test for previous infection and immunity. 

How staff will be tested 
The NCL on-line booking system is now live and staff will be able to access testing in one of the following ways:

· At one of four walk-in testing hubs – see details below
· At a drive through site 
· At home – testing kit delivered to home address and collected by courier.



Walk-in testing hubs 
There are now 4 walk-in testing hubs taking bookings for next day testing. These sites are:

	Site
	Full address
	Borough
	Provider managing testing

	Huntley Street
	Huntley St, Bloomsbury, London WC1E 6AG
	Camden
	UCLH

	Royal Free Hospital
	Pond St, Hampstead, London NW3 2QG
	Camden
	Royal Free

	Barnet Hospital
	Wellhouse Ln, Barnet EN5 3DJ
	Barnet
	Royal Free

	Chase Farm Hospital
	127 The Ridgeway, Enfield EN2 8JL
	Enfield
	Royal Free



Bookings can be made via the online web-portal: (http://www.northcentrallondonccg.nhs.uk/covid-19-staff-testing/) directly. 

In addition, staff can also continue to access drive-thru provision at Wembley and Tottenham Hotspur’s stadium, or request ‘home-testing’, all via the web-portal. For each site, there is an email which staff are to contact to make bookings (see screenshot below):

Once staff have been tested, they will receive the results directly either by e-mail or text (or both), generally within 48-72 hours.  We will therefore need to contact the member of staff to confirm the test results.  If a member of staff tests ‘negative’ then they will be able to return to work, provided they are well enough to do so.  However, if the member of staff or a member of their household tests positive, then they should continue to self-isolate.  Communication on what to do following a test is being developed for staff members and their households.

We will also be issuing a set of FAQs which you may find useful.  In the meantime, please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any further queries or require clarification.

Regards




Cynthia Walters
HR Strategic Lead 
Corporate Services

Tel: 020 7974 4919
E-mail: Cynthia.walters@camden.gov.uk 

